
ANNEX C 

          Earswick Parish Council 
          24 Lock House Lane 
Mr B Potter         Earswick 
Transport Projects        York  
Hazel Court Eco Dept       YO32 9FT 
James St         Tel: 01904 758615 
York          E: earswickclerk@aol.com 
YO10 3DS           
          29.9.19 
 
Dear Mr Potter 
 
RE 40mph Trial Strensall Road, Earswick 
 
Following a survey of Earswick residents, carried out on behalf of the Earswick Parish Council, the 
following questions and results were recorded. 
 
Q1 If you are a resident who lives on Strensall road, do you think the reduction in the speed limit, 
has made any difference to the speed of the traffic? 
 
Q2 If you are a resident who lives on the Strensall road, do you think the noise level has 
diminished? 
 
Q3 To all residents, has it made any difference to entering or exiting from properties or roads? 
 
Q4 Do you wish to see this speed limit retained permanently? 
 
Analysis of the results. 
 
18 out of 20 residents adjacent to the restricted speed replied yes to Q1 and Q2.  
 
35 out of 42 residents felt it had improved the entering and exiting from properties and roads. 
 
37 out of 42 residents felt the speed limit should remain permanently. 
 
Other comments were that an occasional presence of a speed camera would deter motorists to slow 
down when entering the 30 mph area. To this end Earswick Parish Council have been making 
enquiries into the Community Speed Watch scheme to set up monitoring of speeds through the 
village. 
 
In conclusion, Earswick Parish Council would like to support the continuing of a permanent speed 
limit of 40 mph along the Strensall road, as indicated on the plan in your email to Cllr Doughty on 
10th September 2019. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Joanne Fisher 
Clerk to Earswick Parish Council 


